
 

 

 

 

AGENDA 

WASCO COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 

Date: March 19, 2019 

4:00 

Location: The Dalles Public Library 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

III. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND INTERESTED PARTIES 

IV. LIBRARY DIRECTOR REPORTS 

V. OLD BUSINESS 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

VII. FINANCIAL REVIEW 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT 

a. Set Next Meeting Date and Location 

b. Adjourn 

 

  



Wasco County Library Service District 

Board Meeting 

January 15, 2019 

Location:  The Dalles 

 

 

Board members present:  Dick Stentz, Rita Rathkey, Carol Jones, Carolyn Wood, and Tina Coleman 

 

Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Rita Squires, Sarah Tierney 

 

Called to order: 4:00 by Dick Stentz 

 

Corrections to minutes: None 

Carolyn Wood moved to approve the minutes, Carol Jones seconded, and the minutes were passed. 

 

Recognition of visitors and interested parties: Amy Pallari, a library clerk at Maupin, introduced herself. 

 

Director’s Reports: 
  

Maupin – (via email) Movie Night: We had a great family movie night with a bunch of the kids showing up on the 9th.  

The Monday matinee movie about Jesse Owens, had one attendee. We tried out a snow day movie day with dancing and 

reading on Valentine’s Day for the kids since school was cancelled.  Amy ran that and it was a hit with Finding Nemo. 

LAB Update: LAB was cancelled due to the weather 

Toddler Storytime: Amy has been doing a great job coordinating Toddler story Time and crafts. We have some Play-Doh 

and accessories and that has been a huge hit. (Amy clarified that this is not an actual toddler storytime, but more of a 

family storytime) 

Book Sale: Our next Book Sale will be in March. Please tell your friends and family -- we will happily take their old 

books off their hands. 

Saturdays and Extended Hours: Saturdays are going well and the library is being used regularly. The extended hours are 

not being used as much as I had hoped, but it is a valuable resource we are providing to our community members who 

need weekend time and technological resources to conduct job searches.  

Craft Night: Went really well with about 17 attendees making Valentine’s cards and such. 

Outreach: 

Canyon Rim - That has been going very well and the residents seem to be looking forward to our weekly visits. 

We have signed up an average of 1 patron per visit. 

Children’s - Amy has raised the bar in our children’s outreach. We had a snow day movie last week that the kids 

enjoyed. Amy is also working with the afterschool and preschool programs to include them in programing. 

March performer: I just booked ventriloquist Steve Chaney for Spring Break. 

 

Dufur – The Book Fair was bothered by snow, we were closed a couple of the scheduled days, and even closed on the 

dates the sale was extended. We missed our goal by only 200 books. Having books arrive already processed is a big time 

savings, much more efficient. 

 

The Dalles – Were closed on Saturday, February 9th, and closed early on Monday, February 11th, due to weather. We were 

open normal hours the rest of the time. The drinking fountain update: it has been ordered according to the maintenance 

staff. The Maker Space is getting closer to being finished. The electrical is done, fans are in, and some workbenches and 

stools fill the space. Winter Reading has been going very well, with about 200 kids participating. The last day is the end of 

the month, February 28th. Circulation statistics for the month of January set a new record. We are circulating more items 

than any other library in our consortium of 77 libraries. At the Citizen’s Academy, Jeff and Dylan spoke to the 

participants about the Library, its history, finances, organization and offerings. There was good feedback from the 

participants. The city library budget was submitted on Friday. There was no accommodation for new staffing during the 

next fiscal year. Friday the tweens & teens had their 3rd annual Anti-Valentine’s party, which was well attended. They are 

in the process of re-growing their core teen group (many had aged out). They are primarily targeting the middle schoolers. 

Dylan had a meeting with Candy Armstrong, the school superintended, and has been invited back to speak. He is working 

to get the library into the schools. We are wanting to start Chess for Success with the schools and partner with them. 

September/October is the targeted start date for a chess program that will involve the elementary schools. One of the 



hardest parts is getting someone engaging that can teach chess to the kids in a fun manner. The Pulpit Rock Review is a 

poetry book the library assembled and printed through Amazon. Last April we solicited poetry from the public. It has now 

been published and we will have a reception on April 1st. We are hoping to add a writing component to this, like a library-

sponsored writing club. Poetry is very popular right now. The Tea Club will have its first meeting this Friday afternoon. It 

has shown a lot of interest. 

 

Old Business: There had been a question about the hours in Dufur when school is closed. Sarah explained that there is not 

enough money in the budget to be open any more than already scheduled. For instance, during the summer, when they 

have had a program on a Wednesday, Sarah donated her time. A reminder that Carol Jones is leaving the Library Board in 

July when her term expires, and there will need to be a replacement. There are lots of possible candidates, especially those 

on the LAB (Rita Squires will send Rani an application form, which needs to be filled out by anyone interested). 

  

New Business: none 

 

Financial Review: Are there any exceptions or anything unusual? No. Next year there will again be a 3% increase to each 

of the libraries. Jeff submitted the same figures for the annual administrative fee to the city, as they hadn’t given any new 

amounts. The library board is hoping there is no increase to The Dalles Library’s administrative fee. The administrative 

formula had been changed when the previous mayor was new, then it has changed a few times since. Does the county 

know about this? They should be aware of what we are being charged. 

     There were some questions regarding particular line items: regarding fines, it was explained that is money people pay 

for late fees, and lost or damaged assets. Are we using the money that is budgeted for training and conferences? Yes, we 

are sending 3 people to OLA this year; and due to the starting and ending times of the workshops, they will stay over at a 

motel.  Part-time/temporary employees, Jeff had originally budgeted for the hiring of an intern, but has not used this line 

item. That amount has been removed from next year’s budget. (There is a STEM program happening every Wednesday 

that is filling the educational need.) 

      

The next meeting will be March 19th, at 4:00 in The Dalles. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:10 p.m. 
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Circ stats for The Dalles Public Library: 

 

 

  



Programming stats for The Dalles Public Library: 

 

Children’s Services: 
 Baby/Toddler storytimes (x4)  16 

 Toddler storytimes  (x4)  49 

 Pre-school storytimes  (x4)  114 

 Playgroup   (x3)  92 

 Fun Fridays   (x4)  79 

 Family storytimes  (x2)  15 

 Headstart outreach  (x4)  90 

 Pre-school library tour   20 

 Family Craft Night    12 

 Card making     25 

 School Closed – library visits by families 300  

       _____ 

       TOTAL: 812 

 

Teen Services 
 Stop Animation Class    19 

 Teen Fridays   (x3)  15 

 Teen Book Club    04 

 Blind Date with a Book   07 

 LGBTQ YA Book Club   04 

 D&D    (x3)  23 

 Boarding gaming    01 

 Magic the Gathering game (x2)  09 

 Chinese New Year    05 

 Animanga     18 

 Youth Fiber Guild  (x2)  13 

 Yu-gi-oh   (x2)  09 

 Snacks & stories outreach   80 

 Xbox use for month    25 

 TDHS Japan Club  (x2)  35 

 Girls in Engineering    15 

 Esports   (x2)  12 

       ____ 

       TOTAL: 294 

 

 

Adult Services 
 Book Clubs   (x3)  11 

 Tea Club     16 

 Maker in Residence opening reception 115 

       ____ 

       TOTAL: 132 

 

Meeting Room Use 
 Outside groups for month   70 

 

 

         Grand Total:   1308 


